
April 5, 2023 
Regular City Council Meeting 

TO:  Mayor and Councilmembers 

FROM: Mayor Kiffer 

SUBJECT: Report from the Mayor 

What has the Mayor been up to lately? 

3/31/23 
Gave a brief welcome to the Alaska Salvation Army Congress in Saxman. 

4/3/23 
Met with local Native community leaders to discuss areas where the Native Community and the 
city government can begin cooperating for the betterment of our community. 

4/4/23 
Met with the new US Coast Guard base commander to discuss areas of concern such as housing, 
child care and the need to develop local training options for tradespeople to meet the civilian 
employee needs at the base. 

4/4/23 
Met with state DOT commissioner, new Alaska Marine Highway head, and new director for the 
Southcoast Region to discuss ongoing and future projects for the area. 

Respectfully,  

Dave Kiffer 

LOT 10d




